
Press Release: 

 

Longtime Lebanon Town Chairman will not run for re-election in April.  Lohny 

Fredrick filed a Notification of Noncandidacy.  When Lohny Fredrick leaves office 

in April of 2021, he will have served the Town of Lebanon for 20 years as Town 

Chairman.  Only one other person in the history of Lebanon has served longer as 

Town Chairman and that was John Lettow who served for 26 years from 1917 to 

1943.  Lohny Fredrick was first elected Town Chairman in April of 2001. During his 

tenure he has provided the Town of Lebanon with strong and steady leadership.  

He will be greatly missed. 

Candidates for this vacant position as well as all the other Town Board positions 

will need to be nominated at the Lebanon Town Caucus which will be held on 

Thursday, January 14 at 7:30 pm at the Lebanon Town Hall.  If more than two 

people are nominated for any position, a ballot vote will be taken at the caucus to 

narrow the field to a maximum of two candidates for each office. 

Anyone desiring to run for an office should contact Town Clerk Debbie Behl for 

more information.        


